
 
Town of Barnstable  

Town Council 
Notice of Public Hearing - Item No. 2023-132 

April 6, 2023, 7:00 P.M. 
James H. Crocker, Jr. Hearing Room  

Barnstable Town Hall, 2nd Floor, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 
Zoom Meeting ID 856 5110 0873 

 
ORDER TO DISCONTINUE AND ABANDON MOTHER’S PARK ROAD, 

CENTERVILLE, MA  
 

The Town Council, acting under Chapter 82, Section 32A of the General Laws of the Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts, will hold a public hearing on Thursday, April 6, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. The purpose of this 
public hearing is to determine whether Mother’s Park Road, Centerville, MA has become abandoned and 
unused for ordinary travel and that common convenience and necessity no longer require Mother’s Park 
Road to be maintained in a condition reasonably safe and convenient for travel and whether the Town 
shall declare that the Town shall no longer be bound to keep such public way in repair provided that this 
Order shall be effective thirty (30) days after the date on which it is approved by the Town Council. 
 
The Town Council meeting shall take place in person.  The public may attend in person or may provide 
public comment or participate in the Public Hearing through remote access via the following Zoom link 
or telephone number and Meeting ID: 
 
Link:  https://townofbarnstable-us.zoom.us/j/85651100873  
 
Phone:  888 475 4499 US Toll-free Meeting ID: 856 5110 0873 
 
In addition, the meeting may be viewed in real-time via Channel 18 and may be viewed via the Live 
Stream on the Town of Barnstable’s website at 
http://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/ 
 
Documentary exhibits and/or visual presentations should be submitted in advance of the meeting to 
cynthia.lovell@town.barnstable.ma.us so that they may be displayed for remote public access viewing. 
 
Materials are available at the Town Council Office, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA between the hours of 
8:30 AM to 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday and can also be obtained from the Planning and 
Development Office, 367 Main Street, 3rd floor, Hyannis MA during concurrent hours. Copies can also be 
obtained by calling 508-862-4738 or emailing cynthia.lovell@town.barnstable.ma.us. 
 
Cape Cod Times         Matthew Levesque, President  
March 16 & March 23, 2023      Barnstable Town Council  


